Racers Under the Son

General Meeting Minutes

February 7, 2011 at Fuddruckers, Buena Park

7:10pm – Tom Moore opens in prayer. Scott Burnett shared devotion about the Kingdom of God at hand from Luke 10:9-11, Mark 1:14-15, and Matthew 3:2.  Wherever Christians have surrendered their lives to Jesus, He is in their midst. 
Treasurer - Janet Harris: 

· Janet explained that Rescue 3 owes refund from duplicate check.    

· Present Balance: $2,233.12

· Total Inflows: $25.00

· Total Outflows: -$432.25

· Net Total: -$407.25

· Last Year’s Balance: $7,694.41

Correspondence – Annie Mills

· 27 renewal memberships have come in.

· Sonny Harris has interviewed prospective member Ken Boyaga.  He heard about RUTS through D37 website.  Motion made and seconded to approve membership.  Motion carried.

· Still expecting application from Miller family.

Competition - George Green

· George confirmed pit schedule with members.

· Pit captain needed for Saturday before Easter, April 23rd.

· Pit sign-up sheet passed around.

District 37 - Jerry Grabow, President D37 
· Jerry Grabow invited to update RUTS members on expected changes from BLM.
· Riders Helping Riders is technically not cancelled.  Dates and location expected to change and will be announced.
· D37 is aggressively enforcing all safety requirements.  Jerry explained that the main concern on the Meltdown racecourse is RUTS Hill.  Spectators will need to be away from the course.
· Booklet is being created for each club to outline race requirements.  Jerry emphasized how reasonable the BLM is being and they recognize the difference between motocross and truck racing.
· D37 voted in liaison as a ‘go-between’ for the referee and BLM, mainly to answer questions or in case something goes wrong, not to change race, i.e., a “layer of comfort”.
· Forms need to be submitted before 180 days.
· Recommended using same course this year but to consider changing to private land such as Glen Helen or Gorman.  Cost will eventually become prohibitive using public land and the private areas will not charge RUTS for land use but charge gate fee of $10/ vehicle.
· Eddie suggested that the race entry fee be raised so that RUTS can continue using the same course for Meltdown.
· Jerry will give us a list of private land facilities.  He will be an advocate for RUTS whether on public or private land.
Supplies/Apparel - Danny Zierau

· Danny requested RUTS caps to sell.  Cost is $9/each.  Motion made and seconded to approve purchase of 20 caps.  Motion carried and caps will sell for $12/each.  Should sell quickly.  There was some concern since the budget is tight, especially since bike for raffle must be purchased.  Expecting renewal fees and sponsorships to help make up budget needs.  
· There is plenty of other apparel, especially t-shirts.
Ride Report – George Green

· There was no official January ride.

· There were 8 racers and 4 guest pitters.  All went well.
New Business


Club Rides/Races

· February club ride will be Treasure Hunt at Dove Springs, Presidents’ Weekend, 2/18-20.  Trail boss is Randy Hettema.  Riding for all levels and ages.  Award ceremony Saturday night.  Devotional will include Bible Q&A – “What can you know for sure?”

· March club ride at Goeler Gulch.  Poker Run to benefit Holt Family, missionaries in Eastern Europe.  Dave Beaumont is Trail Boss.

· April club ride at Ocatillo Wells

· May club ride on Memorial Day weekend, 2 weeks before Meltdown.  Will also be work weekend to cooperate with BLM requirement.

· February club race for points – 4 Aces on 2/13

· March club race for points – Dirt Diggers 3/27


Meltdown Update

· Jerry suggested that John contact both Larry and Rusty of BLM to keep them in the loop with regard to any changes to Meltdown so there are no surprises.

· Deadline for request to raise fee for race is March 1st.  

· Discussed finding less expensive t-shirts and trophies without compromising quality.  Jerry suggested White Rhino Graphics.  Will discuss further at next officers meeting.

· Training for work weekend will be headed up by Randy Hettema before setting up courses.

· Dave Klein and Dave Krennick will be trail bosses.  They are encouraged to have a team of 2-3 people for support.

· Scheduled to have quad race.

· Riders instructions given before each race with highlights and warnings.  John suggested a handout be given specifically to spectators.  It was suggested to give handout and have guests and racers sign waiver at road entrance.

· Jerry explained cost recovery to members.
· Must have sponsorships this month!  


Goals

· Encouraged members to check out new website.  Please make comments about archived pictures, to include names of any members you recognize.

· Scott shared the following goals for 2011:


A) 
Grow – Membership to double in growth.  There are 76 members in 2010. 




Goal is 150 by 2011.


B)
Serve – All members should be contributors.


C)
Relate – Create an atmosphere where Christian friendships will flourish.

· Fuddruckers no longer reimbursing percentage of receipts at general meetings.

· Lil Moore is continuing to work on ads through Craig’s List Orange County, Riverside, etc.  Scott encouraged members to brainstorm ideas for advertising.  

· Stickers can be made into postcards with race/ride information.  Dave Alabran will distribute these to bike stores and Annie can mail out to past members.

· Final exhortation that members contribute with time, talent, gifts, skills, and strengths!


Upcoming Meetings

· March meeting at Fuddruckers, Monday March 7th at 7pm.

· No February officers meeting.

· March Officers Meeting March 21st at Walker residence.

Respectfully Submitted by Barbara Wiltsey, Recording Secretary

